DRAFT MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 2018 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Robert Earl, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Fred Hartwell; Reg Holmes; Jackie Kellett; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, district councillor; Margaret Stone, county councillor; John Hodkinson, footpaths officer; and 1 member of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Ann Frost.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by F Hartwell and approved.  

3. POLICE MATTERS

Nothing to report. 

4. ARMISTICE REMEMBRANCE

As intended a special meeting had been held in early August. F Hartwell had attempted to raise funds through grants but he felt there was too little time to achieve this. However it was felt the required financing could be achieved; from the parish council's own reserves; from Community Infrastructure Levy Income, though this may be delayed; from £500 donations from the village hall and a private resident of Broome; and from a contribution to the cost of the beacon from Ditchingham Parish Council who had been invited to the event. 

Christine Kramer reported the Memorial Stone would be completed in two weeks. Colin Kramer spoke about the building of the new sign and reached agreement with councillors on a number of details of the design. Karen Roper would be consulted on the removal and re-burying of the time capsule.

In view of the short time until the event it was agreed to hold a special meeting in early October to finalise arrangements for the day.

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 5 JULY 2018
a. Broome Heath & Village Hall. 
The disabled parking bays were now complete. R Earl would talk to the owner of the heath's fishing rights about progressing the provision of a car park for anglers on the edge of the heath.


        





           
b. Adventure Playground. R Earl would photograph the swing so the pictures could be e-mailed to the supplier who would then be able to send the correct replacements.



c. Traffic Problems. 

Margaret Stone was pleased that a plentiful number of 'Slow' signs had now been painted along the dangerous stretch of Loddon Road.

The problem of blocked gulleys along the by-pass and western end of Yarmouth Road had been reported to the county council using the on-line system. The response had already been received that there was an intention to deal with the Yarmouth Road problem.

C Kramer said a delivery had parked outside Bungay House very close to the bend. The care home had already asked staff and visitors not to park there and they would be requested to do the same with delivery drivers.

d. Mens Shed. F Hartwell reported on fundraising efforts, with M Stone recommending the Norfolk Community Foundation be approached as they had links to many funding sources. 

 



 
e. Other. Nothing to consider. 
6. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   County & District Councillor Reports. Margaret Stone reported on her role as chairman of

       Norfolk Counnty Council and described the events on 'Norfolk day'.
  b.  4 Villages Good Neighbour Scheme. Pauline Allen had written explaining that the organisation

       no longer existed. She explained the funds would be donated to charity and thanked the parish

       council for support given over seven years. F Hartwell explained a new scheme called

       'BorderVillages' had started running, in many ways continuing the activities of the old scheme.

c.   Other. None to consider.

7. COMMUNITY LITTER PICK

This would again be held on October, with the usual arrangements.

8. PLANNING

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. This issue remained unresolved.
b. Land Adjacent to 184 Yarmouth Road – Variation of condition of planning approval - erection of 2 storey dwelling and garaging - increase in size of property and fenestration changes; and Development of a single bungalow to the rear of 184 Yarmouth Road. The first had been approved, but the second rejected on grounds of landscape, impact on neighbours, and flooding risk. 

c. Land North West of Yarmouth Road –
Access, appearance, landscaping, layout, and scale following outline planning permission for proposed three bedroom bungalow. The parish council stated refusal due to the impact on neighbours although the principle of development had been established with outline approval gained.



d. Land West of Yarmouth Road – Construction of 10 houses with vehicular access and service drive. Still a decision was still awaited on this plan.

e. 149 Yarmouth Road – Variation of planning approval condition. Against the parish council's views approval had been given. Contrary to views of parish councillors, the planning dept. had decided it was possible for a vehicle to turn on the frontage to the house.
 

f. Land Rear of 179 Yarmouth Road – Reserved matters following outline planning approval - scale, layout, landscaping and appearance of the proposed dwelling. Like the earlier plan for the site this also gained approval.

g. Tuns Barn, Pirnhow Street – Installation of a metal flue. The Broads Authority had backed the parish council and approved.

h. Other. Nothing to consider.
9. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £5669.38
       less uncleared cheques





    £844.80









  £4824.58
         Savings Account





  £1169.21







              
  £5993.79

  b.    Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


HMRC £1164.91 – VAT repaid for the period Apr '16 - Mar '18 (This 



had been claimed early in order to help fund the village sign/war 




memorial)





Barclays Bank £0.58 – interest


                    

         Payments made
  
Chq 100882 Tas Valley Fire £94.80 – extinguisher service





Chq 100883 H L Perfitt Ltd £750 – deposit for war memorial


      Payments authorised      Chq 100884 Paul Austin £415.35 – clerk's salary for the period Jul - 



Sept '18





Chq 100885 Imon Site Ltd £144 – grass and ragwort cutting 
  



Preceding proposed by R Holmes and approved.
10. OTHER BUSINESS

John Hodkinson reported that the county council had written to the landowner asking for the footpath from Bridge House, Yarmouth Road to Loddon Road to be re-instated. 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00 P.M.

11. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 1 November 2018, 3 January, 7 March, 9 May (including a.g.m.), 4 July, 5 September, and 7 November 2019.



